
 

 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

Honorable Tom Cole     Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair of the House Appropriations  Ranking Member of the House Appropriations 

Committee   Committee  

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

 

I am requesting funding for Rocky Hill Municipal Water Infrastructure Improvements in Fiscal Year 

2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is Borough of Rocky Hill located at PO Box 188, 15 

Montgomery Avenue, Rocky Hill, NJ 08553. The funding would be used for replacing aging water 

infrastructure. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because water main breaks are affecting 

residents’ water supply and impeding traffic on roadways. The project has a federal nexus because the 

funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 

300j-12.  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.   

 

Sincerely,   

 

 
 

BONNIE WATSON COLEMAN 

Member of Congress 

 

 
 

 

 

 


